
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 February 26, 2003 

 
 

Mr. Tony Zielinski  
Common Council Administration Manager 
City Clerk's Office 

City Hall, Room 205 
 
 

Dear Mr. Zielinski: 
 
The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common 

Council approval:     
 

Medical Assistance Outreach -- VITA Grant -- This is a new grant funded by 
the Greater Milwaukee Foundation through the Social Development 
Commission.  The purpose of the grant is to assist low-income families 

in obtaining medical insurance and to measure the impact of the 
Milwaukee Health Department’s program at three sites.   
 

Racial and Ethnic Adult Disparities in Immunization Initiative Grant-- 
This resolution amends Common Council File 020717, which approved the 
funding for this grant. Additional funding has been received.  The goal 

is to increase and improve influenza vaccination rates for adults 65 
years of age and older in African-American and Hispanic communities.   

     
All appropriate paperwork is attached.  Thank you for your consideration.   
 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 
 

                              Janet Nell 
Administrative Specialist-Sr.  

Attachments 


